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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

In person and online 

March 15, 2022

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.


Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.
Public Comments: No public present.

Approval of the January 18, 2022 Regular Board Meeting Minutes: The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 18, 2022 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 18, 2022 Board minutes as presented.  Director Larry Severance seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the district bills.  Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: WHA Insurance sent out a letter for Budget Forecast 2022 Renewals regarding Property/Casualty, Workers’ Compensation & Health.
Chief’s Report: HR-2112 is on the market and for sale.  1995 Pierce Custom Cab Fire Engine: All information, pics and stats have been sent Brindlee Mountain.  We are asking $50,000.00 obo.  As of 3/4/2022 we have had one inquiry about the apparatus. I will consider lowering the price in the next two weeks if we do not have any other interested parties.

River Roofing is currently working on replacing the roof. It should be completed in the next two weeks. Update: This was finished at the end of February and we no longer have any leaks or issues regarding the roof.
Work on the levy is still ongoing with a letter/post card that will be mailed out at the end of March and again at the end of April. We are continuing to utilize social media to let our community know more about us and our goals.  We submitted out forms to the county within the deadline and are moving forward with the May election. Chief Peterson asked if any of the directors want to review what is written for the post card before being sent out.  
Staffing:
We currently have three residents living at the station and a possible forth position filled in June. We wanted to keep two rooms open for out of district reserve firefighters and weekend staffing but as needs for service need to be maintained daily/nightly as much as possible, we need to consider the greater good.  
We had two out of four recruits finish academy on March 10, 2022. We have utilized other recruiting measures and have had a total of 9 applicants apply with us.

Other:

I have increased billing for MVA response effective immediately, we have not been keeping up with the times, inflation and the costs associated with motor vehicle accident response that the Fire district incurs.

Chief Peterson told the Board that 2117 is gone. The engine will be pulled out and then brought back for the district to use as a car fire prop. Chief Peterson explained to the Board that R & D Propane will come out and plumb the vehicle, so it can be a more controlled burn.
Unfinished Business: May 2022 Levy – Covered in Chief Peterson’s report.

New Business: Resolution 1-22 Accepting Revenue & Expenses for Sunset Valley & the Dalles Fire; Director Larry Severance made a motion to adopt Resolution 1-22 Accepting Revenue and Expenses in the amount of $10,653.71. Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Resolution 2-22 Accepting Revenue & Expenses for Middle Fork PCA 47270 Conflagration Fire; Director Steve Mercer made a motion to adopt Resolution 2-22 Accepting Revenue and & Expenses for the Middle Fork Fire of $14,954.99.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Resolution 3-2022 Accepting Revenue and Authorizing Expenditures for Repairs for Heavy Rescue 2112; Director Don Richardson made a motion to adopt Resolution 3-22 Accepting Revenue and Authorizing Expenditures for Repairs for Heavy Rescue 2112 in the amount of $9,235.01.  Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Appoint Budget Officer: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to appoint Chief Matt Peterson as the 2022-2023 Budget Officer.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment: Director Steve Mercer made a motion to adjourn at 7:51 p.m. Director Larry Severance seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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